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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
 

I ended my newsletter item last week hoping to see as many 
parents as possible at the school fete last Friday. With the 
weather forecast we were very pleased and grateful for all the 
families who braved the cold and rain to support the children’s 
and the PFA stalls and activities.  
 

Every year the fete requires extensive planning from the 
beginning of the year, the majority of which is conducted by our 
hardworking and passionate PFA members. 
By the time that the Fete Friday in November comes around, the 
PFA and Wendy McCall have every detail and contingency 
considered and planned. For safety this year we had to cancel 
the jumping castle because of the risk of high winds but even 
with the less than favourable weather, and the subsequent 
reduction in people attending, the total raised in the afternoon 
was still $4200! 
 

 
I also included in last week’s newsletter, mention of the rights 
and responsibilities with regard access to school premises. It is 
unfortunate that as a result of an inappropriate incident involving 
parents during the school fete, I am compelled to reiterate that 
schools are considered private property, and there is no general 
right for any member of the public to be on school premises even 
when students are enrolled to attend school here.  
 

As stated last week of course we genuinely want parents and 
carers to visit and engage in the special events in which their 
child/ren are participating and celebrating at school.  However 
we all share a responsibility for ensuring that the school is a 
positive, respectful and safe environment. We are all 
responsible for sustaining a positive culture within our school 
community and for treating each other with dignity and respect 
at all times.  
 

I therefore remind everyone of the manner in which they conduct 
themselves in and around the school; with and around other 
people’s children and the staff who are employed to care for 
them.   
 

Under no circumstances is a parent or carer ever 
to speak to someone elseôs child in a rude, 
reprimanding, abusive or threatening manner. 
Under no circumstances is a parent or carer ever 
to engage with another parent/carer or school 
employee in a rude, abusive or violent manner.  
 

Although I am reluctant to utilise measures to exclude any 
parent/carer or visitor from entering the school premises or 
attending school events, approaching children or adults in a 
negative or abusive manner will not be tolerated and may result 
in the issuing of a trespass order under the Summary Offences 
Act.  
 

I sincerely thank every parent/carer who demonstrate and 
model to their children appropriate behaviour, appropriate 
response to inappropriate behaviour of child or adult, and 
support of others.  
 

 

 

 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
 

Please enjoy the below shots of the enjoyment and activities of 
the fete. Thank you again for your involvement and support for 
our shared community. 

 
 
 
 

~ Learning Together 

 

 

 

LAST DAY FOR 

BREAKFAST CLUB 

TUESDAY 4th DECEMBER 
 

Breakfast club finishes on Tuesday 
the 4th December for 2018 and will re 
commence next year. There will be no 

breakfast club over the last 2 weeks of term. Thank you to all 
our parent, student and staff volunteers who have helped to 
make breakfast club a success this year. We look forward to 
your continued support next year.  

 
 

 



 

FORWARD PLANNING 
 

Wednesday 28th November 

¶ Foundation 2019 Transition Day ~ Specialist 
Sessions 9.30am-11.00am 

¶ Rugby League State Final 
Thursday 29th November 

¶ Book Club ~ Orders Due 
Friday 30th November 

¶ Year 6 2019 ~ Graduation Polo Money Due 
Monday 3rd December 

¶ Foundation Water Familiarisation Day 
Tuesday 4th December 

¶ Year 1/2 ~ Scienceworks Excursion 

¶ Last Day for Breakfast Club for 2018 
Wednesday 5th December 

¶ Foundation – Year 2 ~ Sports Day 
Tuesday 11th December 

¶ Foundation 2019 Transition Day ~ Classroom 
Orientation 9.30am-11.00am 

¶ Year 6-7 Orientation Day – Attending Secondary 
School for next year 

¶ Last Day for School Banking 
Wednesday 12th December 

¶ Foundation Celebration of Learning ~ 2.10pm 
Thursday 13th December 

¶ Foundation – Year 2 ~ Christmas Concert 
Tuesday 18th December 

¶ Year 6 ~ Graduation Dinner 
Friday 21st December 

¶ LAST DAY TERM 4 ~ 12.30pm DISMISSAL 

 

 

STUDENT OF THE WEEK 

AWARDS 
 

 

Student of the week awards are made each 
week and announced in the newsletter on a 
Thursday. The awards are presented to the 

students at assembly on Friday at 2.30pm in 

the Gym.  Parents are most welcome to attend. 
 

3/4 Ryan ~ Kai Forti 
3/4 Ryan ~ Zakaryah Matangi 

3/4 Eudey ~ Emily Gordon 
3/4 Eudey ~ Emily Veleski 

3/4 Kirsten ~ Bailey Forward 
3/4 Kirsten ~ Rogue Ong 

3/4 Kirsten ~ Bryce Farrugia 
5/6 Sharon ~ Lashani Samaratunga 

5/6 Sharon ~ Majok Magook 
5/6 Ana ~ Tiara Sim 

5/6 Ana ~ Jadkota Randall Reid 
 

 

OVERDUE LIBRARY BOOKS 
 

We currently have a large number of overdue 
library books.  Could I ask all Parents and 
Carers to help their children look at home for 
books that belong to our school and return them 
to the library ASAP. 

 

Thankyou 
Lynne Notman ~ Library Technician 

 

WEDNESDAY’S MULTICULTURAL 

PLAYGROUP AT KPS 
 

Children 0-5 years are offered the opportunity to join Playgroup 
with VICSEG.   

 

PLAYGROUP AT KPS ~ FRIDAY’S 9-11AM 
 

Children from 0-5yrs. Come along and meet new people while 
your child learns through play experiences. 
 

Playgroup will recommence in 2019 
 

New members welcome however, you must phone to register.  
For further information on any of our playgroups, please 
contact Kathleen McInnes on 9743 0633. 

 

 

SCHOOL BANKING 
 

Thank you for supporting School Banking!  
We would like to thank all of our students 
who have taken part in the Commonwealth 
Bank School Banking program this year. 
Not only does the program reward children 

for saving regularly, but it is also a great 
fundraiser for our school.  

Keep an eye out for our 2019 Back to School launch in Term 1 
next year where you’ll find out about our new theme, new 
rewards and the Grand Prize competition!  
Our final School Banking day for 2018 will be Tuesday 11th 
December. Any tokens that have not been redeemed this year 
can be used in 2019.  
 

Rosemary Donald ~ School Banking Coordinator 

 

 

PFA NEWS 
 

If you would like to assist the PFA in any way 
please leave your details at the office or contact 
Elizabeth Bajada on 0404 525 975 or 

lizbajada@hotmail.com. 
 

The PFA is a great way to be involved in your school 
community as well as make some new friends 

 

 

OSHCLUB NEWS 
 

OSHClub Kurunjang BSC: 6:50am-8:50am & ASC: 3:10pm-
6:30pm each day during the school term.  We are operating in 
Room MB(E)3, the room next to the playroom.  
 

Our program provides a healthy breakfast and afternoon tea 
each day. Permanent and occasional vacancies are available 
for Before School & After School Care. 
 

Please feel free to come in and see our program and the fun 
activities our staff provide! 
 

Program Phone: 0400 028 149  
Coordinator:  Brittany 
Assistant: Danielle 

 

All families must be enrolled to attend the program. Please 
create an account online at www.oshclub.com.au.  All bookings 
and cancellations can also be managed via your online account.  
For on the day bookings please contact the Coordinator direct 
at the program. 

 

 

 

mailto:lizbajada@hotmail.com
http://www.oshclub.com.au/
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRxqFQoTCOfUgKfV98cCFULGpgodC5AClQ&url=http://www.clipartpanda.com/categories/magnifying-glass-book-clipart&psig=AFQjCNGAq9kmF04edY6X1LBYbBmayfUQ2w&ust=1442359273297686


 

 

SPORTING SUCCESS 
 

T20 CRICKET 
Congratulations to the Girls Grade 5/6 T20 Blast Cricket team 
for winning the Western Metro Final last Monday at Yarraville. 
The team than travelled to Essendon to play in the Northern 
Western Metro Final finishing in 3rd position. Congratulations on 
a wonderful achievement. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
STATE RUGBY LEAGUE TAG 
On Tuesday the Girls 5/6 Rugby League Tag team represented 
the Melton District at the Billy Slater Shield State Rugby League 
Championships held at Broadmeadows. Congratulations to the 
girls for making it to the State Quarter Finals. A fantastic 
achievement.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

CHANGE OF DETAILS 
 

If you have changed any of your contact 
details could you please advise the school 
office ASAP so that our records can be 
updated. It is vitally important that we have current contact 
details in order to call parents.   

 

 

 

 

 

FOUNDATION 

ENROLMENTS 

2019 ARE NOW OPEN 

 

Parents who live within our school’s 
designated neighbourhood area are 
invited to enrol their children for 
Foundation 2019 at the office.  To be 

eligible to enrol for Foundation in 2019 your child must turn 5 
years of age by 30th April 2019. You must provide proof of your 
child’s age by presenting a birth certificate.  For students who 
were born overseas you must present their passport and visa 
details.  Immunisation certificates are also required and may be 
posted to you on request by calling 1800 653 809. As the 
immunisation and birth certificates may take a little time to 
arrive, we suggest you get organised early and phone for your 
certificate now. 
 

Please contact the school office on 9743 0633 if you would like 
to arrange a tour of our school. 
 

SCHOOL LEAVERS & ENROLMENTS FOR 2019 
 

Any parents who have children that will not be returning to 
Kurunjang Primary School in 2019 are requested to let the 
school know as soon as possible. If you know of families moving 
to our school in 2019, who have not yet been to the school to 
enrol, we would greatly appreciate it if you could ask your friends 
to do so.  We also ask any parents who have not enrolled their 
child in Foundation for 2019, to do so as soon as possible. 
Immediate action on this matter will ensure that we have 
adequate facilities and resources available for the beginning of 
the 2019 school year. 
# ------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
Please fill in and return to the school office as soon as possible: 
 

STUDENTS NOT ATTENDING IN 2019 
 

I would like to notify Kurunjang P.S. that my CHILD/REN 
 
NAME/S:__________________________________________ 
 
_________________________________________________ 
 
GRADE/S_________________________________________ 
Will not be attending Kurunjang P.S. in 2019 
 

NAME OF SCHOOL ATTENDING IN 2019:  
 
_________________________________________________ 
 
 
Parent/guardian 
Signature:________________________________________ 

 

 
CANTEEN 

 

4 Fried Dim Sims 
Glee Can 

 

        $5.00 
 

 

WEARING OF SCHOOL HATS  
 

Please note that the wearing of school hats 
is compulsory in Term 4.  Please make sure 
your child has a Kurunjang Primary School 

embroidered hat for Term 4.  School hats are only available 
from PSW in Deer Park 

 

http://www.google.com.au/imgres?q=young students cartoon&safe=active&biw=1600&bih=757&tbm=isch&tbnid=lcZNiMSIlVaIkM:&imgrefurl=https://www.123rf.com/photo_5516534_young-student-vector-and-cartoon-character.html&docid=heTYafZgqakDRM&imgurl=http://us.123rf.com/400wm/400/400/ddraw/ddraw0909/ddraw090900202/5609793-school-elements-cartoon-and-vector-objects.jpg&w=1200&h=1173&ei=YxAhU8vCLo-PlQXEnoHgAg&zoom=1&ved=0CNoBEIQcMCs&iact=rc&dur=1934&page=2&start=29&ndsp=29


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wilson Pee Wee Tennis (4 ï 7 years) 
MLC Hot Shots (5 ï 12 years) 

Junior & Adult Coaching 
(Group & Private Lessons available) 

Squad Training for Elite Juniors 
Mums in Tennis Program 

Professional Racquet Restringing 
Ask us about NEW Cardio Tennis! 

Phone: Steve Kelly 0409 173 273 
 

 

 

 


